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Photo Credit: Wailani O’Herlihy 

Ken Foraker and EOLO (his 60ft wooden cutter, built in  

Australia as a racer in 1947) entered PCYC's 43rd McNish 

Classic Yacht Race. This was Ken’s first race with EOLO, and 

the “pirates" who crewed for him had the experience of a life-

time!  EOLO handled the heavy seas well and it paid off with 

1st Place in the Cutters & Sloops Class! 

LtoR:  James Jewell, Wailani O’Herlihy, Jane Thomas, Ken Foraker, Shanna 

Isaac, Jeff Hancock, Janie Brockman. Missing from photo, Cat Betts. 
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Happy Labor Day to all!   
Fall is just around the corner which means it is time for the election of our Board of Directors for 
2022.  The Nominating Committee for this year has been hard at work putting together a slate of 
qualified candidates.  They presented their slate to the membership at the General Membership 
Meeting on August 20

th
.  There are 5 two-year terms to be filled, with the election being held at 

the General Membership Meeting on September 25
th
.  Interested people who are regular mem-

bers in good standing may be nominated from the floor at that meeting.  All candidates must be 
present to accept the nomination.  Please plan on attending this September 25

th
 meeting, as 

these are the people who will be leading our yacht club in the future. 
 

August was another stellar month at CIYC.  Thanks to Tom Danza for putting to-
gether a harbor-wide small boat event as a fundraiser for the Maritime Museum.  
Tom held an excellent boating game which was a huge  
success for the Museum.   

 
CIYC also hosted two major sailboat races this month.  Kudos to our sailors, 
RAMs, CIYC Fleet Captain Jane Thomas, the race committee, and Rear 
Commodore Dawn Turnier for encouraging our sailors and making these 
races so memorable. 

 
On August 13

th
, Opera Santa Barbara came to CIYC!  

This was a beautiful night of Opera music attended by a sellout crowd.   
The club was decorated in classic opera fashion, and with outstanding 
Hors d’oeuvres and champagne served.   
This was such a successful night for the club, I would like to see 
this as an annual event.  I sincerely thank the members of the 
Opera Committee for all their hard work and for putting on such 
a remarkable evening. 
 
 

Our Holiday Supper Club, under the direction of Chef Jerry Wood and crew, will be on Labor Day, 
September 6

th
.  Plan to come and enjoy our end-of-summer BBQ, complete with burgers, 

hotdogs, chicken, and more!  
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns regarding the club, please don’t hesitate to con-
tact me or any Board members.  The Board of Directors meet monthly and will make every effort 
to answer your questions or address your concerns. 

 
Have a great September and thank you for your loyalty and support for CIYC! 
Mike Greenup, Commodore 2021 

From the Quarterdeck 

COMMODORE 

  Mike Greenup 
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From the Quarterdeck 

  Billy LeCroy 

VICE COMMODORE 

 It seems as if August flew by, and we had some great times at 

the Club! 
 

I’m always amazed at how hard our members, staff, and  

officers work to make our club the wonderful place it is. I hope 

all of our new members are making friends and enjoying being 

here. And thanks to all of our longtime members for your  

kindness and hospitality to our new family members. It’s no 

surprise that we are the Number One Yacht Club in Ventura 

County! 
 

This past month we had some great cooks - I send heartfelt 

thanks out to all of them for volunteering to prepare delicious 

meals: Sue Woolf, Michelle Dilldine, Vera Cline, Elyse Gonnello, 

Evelina Arglen, Augie Ponce de Leon, Michelle Chaffee, Cary 

Verstynen, Joyce Sheridan, Jack Borkowski, the Beefeaters, 

and their crews all did a great job! 

 

Another group of people we need to thank are those who 

worked day and night to put on Opera Night at CIYC. It was 

spectacular! I’ve never been as proud of anyone as I am of 

these ladies and gentlemen. BRAVO! 

 

Thank you, Jairo Mazariegos, for inviting us to lunch at the  

University Club of Santa Barbara and introducing Sharon and 

me to Kostis Protopapas, the Artistic Director of Opera Santa 

Barbara. 
 

It was there that Kostis and I came to an agreement for them to 

perform. Jairo also helped negotiate the reasonable fee we paid 

for them to perform at our Club. 
 

We were blessed to have so many dedicated and talented 

members who organized, designed, and also cooked for this 

event: Claire O’Farrell, John Canavan, Maureen Fletcher, Joyce 

Sheridan, Petronela Harris, Eveline Paullin, Sharon Sack, Stacy 

Wolf, Melinda Irvin, and Pamela Bouganim. - Well done! 
 

Also, thanks to all our men who helped move fur-

niture (and move it back): Bob Ridenour, Tim 

Smith, Jimmy Jewell, Cary Verstynen, John Canav-

an, Mike Greenup, and Willie Cline. 
 

Also, we thank our great bartenders who are al-

ways willing to work extra hard to help out. 
 

And, of course, we have to thank 

Janis Pulliam. She makes everything 

work flawlessly!   
 

September is always a busy month 

at the Club.  
 

We have the Labor Day Cruise to the Channel Is-

lands, the Channel Islands Billfish Tournament 

(with private dinners before and after), the Is-

landers’ Polo Trip, the Channel Islands-to-Marina 

del Rey Race with breakfast and dinner, the An-

glers’ Awards Dinner, a Land Party, an Epicurean 

Dinner, a General Meeting, an election, and a 

Wine-Tasting Event.  We’re busy! 
 

We are always looking at ways to benefit the Club. 

I’m working on selling ads in the monthly Currents. 

We used to do it, but we lost the person who man-

aged the program. That has been solved and I will 

bring a business plan to the Board shortly.  If you 

own a business and want to advertise in the Cur-

rents, let me know. I will have prices and more 

information very soon. 
 

 So as summer ends and we go into fall, stay safe 

and enjoy our club! 
 

Captain Billy Le Croy   Vice Commodore 2021 
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From the Quarterdeck 

  Dawn Turnier 

REAR COMMODORE 

 
So Many things going on in the club!  

It’s great being back and seeing our Yacht Club family.   

Just a quick couple of things I want to say upfront:  September 19th is the Gar-

den Party aka Dinghy Party at Tom and Leslie Webb’s house.  

Book now so you can get tickets.   

 

Also, another fun event we’ve put together is a Whiskey and Cigar tasting:  

That date is October 15th and it will be on the upper deck - more info to follow. 

 

But let me tell you my tale of a Wet Wednesday when I had the honor to go 

with Jane Thomas and her crew aboard the Wai’lani.  I was scheduled to go 

with Jane on August 4th, but the weather made it a truly WET Wednesday and I didn’t get onto the water until I 

had gotten all my wet weather gear.   

 

I will tell you I had butterflies all day leading up to August 11th when I did get 

onto the water. That day I couldn’t wait any longer and I went to the gate an 

hour early.  But once the crew - Roxanne, Kamille, Allison, Bonnie, and Jane - 

got there, I knew I was in good hands.  The seas were glass calm and it felt as 

if we were skating on ice rather than floating on the ocean.   

 

These ladies know how to sail a Tartan Ten.  As we got to our starting marker 

at Course 3, the starting horn blew, and we were off.  We had a great start, and 

I have to say, I was very excited.  

 

The competitor in me surely wanted us to win.  The crew used great communication to tell us guests - Mark, who 

is Kamille’s dad, and me - when to scurry across the boat every time we were going to “tack.”  It seemed like a 

race across to the other side so you could get yourself in position just long enough to scurry back to the other 

side when another tack was called. Predator was out front, and we were close behind, but they got to the next 

marker and pulled away.   

 

When we crossed the finish line, my first question to Jane was, what place do you think 

we took?  She said second or third - that made me smile. I have to say I liked being on a 

winning boat. When we pulled back into Jane’s 

slip, each person knew exactly what to do and it 

was seamless.  The ladies were going to cele-

brate a bit, but all I could think about was how 

cold I was and about having to use the restroom, 

so I said good-bye and thanked everyone for letting me tag along.  I will 

say, after the adrenaline wore off, I was tired, but what a great memory 

will be with me forever!  Thanks, Ladies!  

Dawn Turnier 

Rear Commodore 2021 
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 Message From 
 First Mate 
 Linda Zurborg-Perry   

Islanders  
 
 The Islanders Board has succeeded in finding our slate 

of candidates for 2022. 

 

They are: 

 

First Mate:  Carole Naylor 

2nd Mate:   Karen Harvey 

Purser:         Eveline Paullin 

Corresponding Yeoman: 

                      Judy DeFusco 

Recording Yeoman: 

                      Linda Zurborg Perry 

 

Nominations are still open. 

Anyone may volunteer for a position on the Board.  The 

Election Meeting will be held in  

September.   

 

The Polo Excursion is happening soon!  

September 12th. Please contact Rodlyn Brown or Carole 

Naylor for details on the $40-dollar payment for the bus 

and for an exciting day at the matches! 

 

 

We will need help cooking dinner for the Billfish Tourna-

ment. Islanders will also be helping to serve at the ca-

tered dinner the following week. 

The Holiday Season will soon be upon us and the Is-

landers have a lot to do. 

 

The Jingle Bell Brunch will be a fabulous breakfast 

cooked by many of our Club’s best Chefs. We will need 

many additional helpers to make this fundraiser a suc-

cess. 

 

There are still plenty of ways to help raise money for 

needed Improvements for our Club. We are involved 

and we help!  

 

See you soon,  

Linda Zurborg Perry 

Islanders First Mate  

2020 & 2021 

CIYC PET PARADE 

Please send your name and your pet's name and picture to 

currents.ciyc@roadrunner.com 

Molly—She loves her walks to 

the beach every day. 

Molly is 5 years old and had to 

have surgery on her knee so 

she hasn’t been able to go to 

the water for over six months.  

We get to the dunes and she 

loves to lie there and watch 

everything going on.  

~submitted by Laurie and 

Dennis Johnson 

Our Dog Mochi 

~submitted by  Pamela Bouganim 
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The Crew: John Canavan Sharon Sack, Eveline Paullin, Stacy Wolf, Maureen Fletcher,  
Petronela Harris, Claire O'Farrell, & Joyce Sheridan.   
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On-the-Dock and On-the-Water Photos from Ventura 

Cup, July 17 & 18, 2021 

LtoR:  Nick Walters (foreground), Co-owner 

Gareth Jones, UNK, Andrew Clements,  

Co-owner Dan Maxwell   

LtoR:  WAILANI & JEDI  

LtoR:  Kathi Mottram, Kelly Sherwood-

Sloan, Cheryl McMichael  
Alison Rowe 

Cheryl McMichael 

Kathi Mottram Bonnie Chaney 

LtoR:  Roxanne Vettese, Jane Thomas  

What a Great Weekend for CIYC Racers! Jane Thomas 

Fleet Captain 

What a weekend for CIYC Racers!!  The wind was up and two very different 
races took place on Friday and Saturday. 
 
Friday, July 30, approximately 70 multi-class handicap racers competed in 
the 48th Santa Barbara to King Harbor race.  Lonnie Jarvis’ CHRONIC (Farr 
400) took 2nd place in the ULDB-A class.  They sailed the 81nm course in 
6hrs 52min 46 secs!! 
 

On Saturday, Ken Foraker and EOLO (his 60ft wooden cutter, 
built in Australia as a racer in 1947) entered PCYC's 43rd 
McNish Classic Yacht Race. This was Ken’s first race with EO-
LO, and the “pirates" who crewed for him had the experience 
of a lifetime!   
 
EOLO handled the heavy seas well and it paid off with 1st Place in the Cutters & 
Sloops Class!  To our knowledge this is the first time that CIYC has been represented 
in the McNish Classic!  

Cover Story 
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Ventura Cup, July 17-18:   
This year’s Ventura Cup format was changed back to regatta-style racing 
both days and team-only competition.  However, only Ventura Yacht Club 
and Channel Islands Yacht Club could muster a team, so we agreed to 
form 2 teams with 5 boats from each club.  Ventura Yacht Club hosted the 
event and went all-out to make CIYC racers, bridge officers, and our 
guests feel very welcome with food and libations on their outdoor patio 
after racing each day! 
 
We had great sailing weather both days - light to moderate in the morn-
ing which built to 15+kts each afternoon.  It was wet and wild and every-
one had a great time.  We’ve almost forgotten the bumps and bruises in-
curred while trying to sail the boat as fast as possible and performing mul-
tiple tacks and spinnaker sets, jibes, and douses each race.  
 
CIYC's team included CHRONIC (Farr 400, Lonnie Jarvis), WAILANI (Tartan 
Ten, Jane Thomas),  
BANDALOOP (J24, Mike Geer), JEDI (J24, 
Dan Maxwell & Gareth Jones), and CRIT-
TER (J24, Ken Foraker). We all tried hard 
but in the end VYC won the Ventura Cup 
Regatta again!   

Team CHRONIC (LtoR):  Lonnie Jarvis, ??, 

Christina Ballas, VYC Commodore Miguel 

Valdez, Chuck Grethel, ??, and ??  

Team WAILANI (LtoR): Commodore Val-

dez, Alison Rowe, Cheryl McMichael, Kathi 

Mottram, Kelly Sherwood-Sloan, Roxanne 

Vettese, Jane Thomas, and Bonnie Chaney 

Team CHRONIC (LtoR):  Lonnie Jarvis, ??, Chris-

tina Ballas, VYC Commodore Miguel Valdez, 

Chuck Grethel, ??, and ??  

Team BANDALOOP:  Bow - Cynthia Kerby; On-Deck - Ken Migliardi,  

Melanie ??, Eric Swartz; At-the-Helm:  Mike Geer.  

Team JEDI (LtoR):  Commodore Valdez, 

Gareth Jones, Andrew Clements, Dan Max-

well, Nick Walters  

Team CRITTER (Lto R):  Commodore Valdez, 

Ken Foraker, Cat Betts, Janie Brockman  
CIYC Commodore, Mike Greenup, and 

VYC Commodore, Miquel Valdez   
 LtoR: VYC Commodore Valdez, Art 

Turnier, CIYC Rear Commodore,  

Dawn Turnier, and Christina Ballas  

Rank Club Points 

1st VYC 165 

2nd ChiYC 221 

Summer  Sailing Update by Captain Jane Thomas 

Ahoy, Sailboat Racers & 
Cruisers! 

The Channel Islands to 
Marina del Rey Race is 

BACK – Saturday, 
September 25, 2021! 
See page 13 for info! 

AKA CIYC 
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Bioelectronics 
 
An electrical stimulator of the heart, also known as a 
cardiac pacemaker, has been around for a long time. 
What a wonderful contraption! It can change the heart 
rhythm, depending on the demand for oxygen, it can 
shock the heart if it detects that the heart has stopped 
pumping, or if there is cardiac arrhythmia. Think of the 
millions of people whose lives have been made easier 
with this electronic device. 
 
The heart was the first logical step. Because it has its 
own electrical circuit, it was possible to correct its in-
adequacies. But, where do we go from here? Well, 
electrodes have been implanted in numerous places 
in the body, and some astonishing results have 
emerged.  
 
For instance, in cases of hyper-reflexic bladder con-
tractions, where the patient has numerous nightly 
trips to the bathroom, electrodes are inserted through 
nerve holes (foramina) in the sacrum, to the base of 
the bladder. Constant electrical stimulation significant-
ly decreases the sense of urgency and the need for 
nightly bathroom visits. To the great relief of the pa-
tient and the spouse! 
 
Electrical stimulation of the spinal cord is used in pa-
tients suffering from intractable  and incapacitating 
pain. Electrodes are placed within the spinal canal, 
depending on where the pain is. The generating de-
vice, like the pacemaker, is implanted under the skin. 
 
What about Crohn’s disease? This is an incapacitat-
ing disease involving the large bowel. Symptoms are 
diarrhea, weakness, and tiredness. It is thought to be 
an overactive immune response. So someone figured 
out that the largest nerve in the body, the vagus 
nerve, could be influencing an inappropriate immune 
response. So why not regulate it? In the first patient, 
they implanted electrodes around the vagus nerve  
 

 
 
and started the stimulation process. The results were 
astounding and resulted in a complete cure. 
 
Another is Parkinson’s disease. In some patients, alt-
hough not all, implanting electrodes in the part of the 
brain responsible for the disease can produce re-
markable improvement. Dealing with the brain, how-
ever, is a very complex issue, and the procedure is 
not always successful and can lead to complications. 
 
Luigi Galvani was the first to observe that muscles 
stimulated by electricity will contract. This effect is put 
to use in rehabilitation therapy to produce muscle 
contractions in paralyzed or ambulatory patients with 
great limitations. But also, athletes may use the pro-
cedure to enhance the strength of their muscles be-
fore a competition. The electrodes are pasted to the 
skin and the electric current pulses and does the job 
of contracting the muscles. If you want to look like 
Superman, no need to go to the gym anymore. 
 
The defibrillator (AED) is a marvelous electronic de-
vice that can evaluate if the heart is working, if there 
is rhythm irregularity, and if the patient needs to be 
shocked. It also guides by spoken prompts, step by 
step, what to do and how to operate the unit. Our club 
just acquired a brand new unit which is located in the 
medical cabinet next to men’s restroom. An oxygen 
tank is in the compartment below. I suggest that our 
members watch a YouTube demonstration of  the 
procedure.   https://youtu.be/msRft-g-k_s    
(Click or copy and paste in your browser.) Thanks to 
Bill Scarpino, we’ve had several CPR demonstrations 
by qualified medics in our club with mannequins and 
defibrillator training devices. After Covid subsides, we 
hope to resume. 

Your Fleet Sturgeon, Zoran 
Thanks to Erika for editing. 

By Zoran Barbaric 

https://youtu.be/msRft-g-k_s
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Upcoming events: 
September 10th   Channel Islands Billfish Tourney Kickoff Dinner 

September 11th to 15th  Channel Islands Billfish Tournament (50th Anniversary) 

September 17th   Channel Islands Billfish Tourney Awards Dinner 

October 2nd     Anglers’ Awards Scampi Dinner  

October 16th    Coastal Conservation Assn. Fundraiser 

 

Anglers’ Corner 
By Frank Sullivan 

WSB Grow-out pen update: 

We are awaiting the next delivery of juvenile White Seabass to grow out; delivery is 

expected early November . Watch for announcements for pen cleanup and repair days. 

 

Big Fish of the Month of July: 

Cooper Palamountain wins the Big Fish for July with a 78-lb. Bluefin tuna caught on 

July 31st near the 277-fathom spot by Catalina Island. He caught the fish while fishing 

with his dad, Mark, on their boat, Premium. Congratulations! 

 

Small numbers of large Bluefin are being caught up and down the coast. We have 

even had some caught on the Sportfishing charter boats out of CISCO’s landing. If 

you’ve never caught one, this may be the year to get one right off our coast!    

The Channel Islands to Marina del Rey Race is BACK – Saturday, September 25, 2021!   
Co-sponsored by Channel Islands Yacht Club and Del Rey Yacht Club, this popular race was  
initiated in the '80s with help from CIYC member Paul Hatcher and continued until a few years 
ago. Through CIYC Staff Commodore Tom Warden, DRYC reached out to us bring the race back.   
 
On Friday, September 24, we will welcome our out-of-town racers, help them with temporary 
berthing, and serve a grilled steak dinner.  We’re also known for putting on an “amazing pre-race 
breakfast” Saturday morning, and managing the race starts.  It should be a great 40+nm downwind race to Marina del 
Rey, where DRYC will help with berthing for visiting boats and host the race awards breakfast on Sunday.    
 
Registration is now open on Regatta Network. Click the link below to begin your registration:  https://
www.regattanetwork.com/event/23100  Registration is already up to 18 boats from 7 YCs!  Eight boats ranging from 
36’-55’ have signed up for Cruising Class, and 3 PHRF fleets (AA, A, and B) each have at least 3 boats registered.  Let’s 
show them we have racers in Ventura County, too!   
 

If you don’t plan to race, you can still help us with this important event!  Please contact Jane Thomas (415.518.4046, 
sunglade@prodigy.net)  or Dawn Turnier (909.744.4432 or mrscolonelt@gmail.com) if you can help! 

• If you will be out of your (35’-60') slip in Channel Islands Harbor on Friday, September 24, could we 
borrow it overnight? 

• Can you help with food preparation and/or serving Friday night or Saturday morning? 
• Can you take your boat out Saturday morning as our Race Committee boat, possibly drop a temporary 

buoy, and anchor nearby for about a half hour? 
• Can you join the Race Committee as PRO or help with check-ins, signal board, flags, and race start records? 

Ahoy, Sailboat Racers & Cruisers! 

https://www.regattanetwork.com/event/23100
https://www.regattanetwork.com/event/23100
mailto:sunglade@prodigy.net
mailto:mrscolonelt@gmail.com
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Channel Islands Harbor Watch 
By Rene Aiu 

The following were the most common questions and comments the County 

received 

 We need a Harbor Director who is as passionate about the harbor as we 

(members of the community) are. 

 Is this a good time to consider establishing a Harbor Commission that 

would bring a wide range of experience and expertise to the harbor? 

 The ideal candidate should be familiar with this harbor and its market 

strengths. 

 The job description should put more emphasis on experience in develop-

ment and leasing strategies supporting visitor-serving and water recrea-

tional facilities. 

 Who comprises the selection committee?  Who will be interviewing the 

candidates? 

 The candidate should have strong planning and innovation skills.  Long-

term planning capabilities are essential for updating the harbor’s Public 

Works Plan that is the master plan for the harbor. 

 If the harbor is to be categorized as an “enterprise,” it is significantly 

important for the candidate to have skill sets to entice business and 

development to the harbor. 

 The candidate must be able to maintain a viable network of collabora-

tive relationships with the City of Oxnard, the local businesses, and the 

community to meet the mission goals of the harbor in keeping with visi-

tor-serving and boating needs of the community. 

 The candidate should have a proven track record of attracting, incentiv-

izing, and working with local and other commercial businesses to estab-

lish and maintain visitor-serving businesses at the harbor. 

 The candidate should have experience in obtaining grants for public 

amenities and improvement of parks and recreational facilities. 

 Environmental justice is important to all public coastal recreational re-

sources. The candidate should be a proponent of environmental justice, 

including maximum public access and public amenities. 

 We hope the County will be patient in its search to find the right person 

to lead this harbor to fulfill its potential as one of, if not the best, of 12 

small boat harbors along the California coast.  The harbor is a rare and 

irreplaceable asset of the County and its residents. 

County Searches for New Harbor Director 

In response to these comments, 

Michael Powers, the County CEO, 

said: 

“The ideas (heard in the 

community) align very closely 

with the characteristics and skill 

sets we are seeking for a new 

Harbor Director as well. “  
 

The interview panel will include: 

• Assistant County CEO, Mike 

Petit;  

• Kenneth Rozell,  Chief Assis-

tant Oxnard City Attorney;  

• Audrey Keller,  

Community Representative;  

• Jim Haussener of the Califor-

nia Marine and Navigation 

Conference;  

• Steve Buenger of the Channel 

Islands Harbor Lessees Asso-

ciation;  

• Christina Birdsey, COO, Port 

Hueneme. 

The community expressed a lot of interest in understanding the type of candidate the County is seeking to re-

place Mark Sandoval, Harbor Director, who retired at the end of August.  

The published job description also generated many comments.  

Harbor watch continues... 
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Channel Islands Harbor Watch 
By Rene Aiu 

County Issues Second RFP for Parcel N-1,  

South of Public Boat Launch Ramp 

As the County awaits responses to its first competitive Request for Proposal (RFP) for the Whale’s Tail 

(deadline is September 30, 2021), the County will issue its second RFP for parcel 

N-1 located at the corner of Victoria Avenue and Curlew Way, just south of the Public Boat Launch Ramp.  The 

2.9 acres of waterfront land and .9 acres of water area, include the 5,250 square foot marine chandlery/office 

building.  The parcel is currently designated for Visitor-Serving Boating (VSB). 

 

The public visioning process concluded that the most desirable developments for this area were: 

 Destination “Floating on the Harbor” Restaurant with drive-up and tie-up for boats, as well as paddle-up  

access, on the waterside dock. 

 Conversion of docks to locate floating hotel room rentals or “boatels.” 

 Visitor-serving commercial businesses, including cafés, shops, a pub, etc. 

 Vintage trailer “glamping” (both rental and self-parking). 

 Bed & Breakfast. 

Note:  These uses will require amending the harbor’s PWP. 

 

RFP says: “Weight will be given to proposals that are consistent with, and include, one or more of these uses, 

but proposals for uses other than those listed will be considered. At a minimum, the proposer should plan on 

rehabilitating the entire site, including parking, landscaping, public walkways, utilities, etc.” 

 

Rene Aiu, Harbor Delegate 

EVERY Thursday night is now 
TRIVIA NIGHT at CIYC  
by DJ Trivia At 6:30 pm 

Bar opens at 5 PM for drinks and bar food.    

Prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd places!  

CIYC Members and GUESTS allowed for his event!  

Barbara Brauns, Maureen Fletcher,  

Joyce Sheridan,  Claire O’Farrell,  

John Canavan, Mike Greenup,  

Mike Lolato 

WE HAVE A WINNER 

QUEEN OF HEARTS! 

Congrats to Nancy Horwitz! 



17 Channel Islands Yacht Club  

 



18 Channel Islands Yacht Club  

 

 

  

SUMMER 2021 
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ATTENTION ALL E-BOATERS 

Have you seen the wall chosen to feature all electric boat pictures? 

Search no longer….it is in the fireplace-room! 

Would you like to have your own e-boat picture on the wall? 

Here’s what you need to do: 

1. Take or have a picture of your e-boat. The picture should be of the stern 
showing the name of your boat. 

2. Put that picture on a memory stick and take it to CVS Pharmacy. 

3. Ask that your picture measure 5x7 “landscape” orientation. 

4. Turn over your picture to George (the creator of the wall) or Evelina Arglen  
(805-985-6036), or Dawn Turnier.  
 

They will put the picture into a 5x7 frame with the name of the owner and hang 
on the wall. That’s it! 

Let’s get the whole e-boat fleet showing! 

Capt. Billy  LeCroy, Vice Commodore 

 
Land Party 

September 19th at 
the home of Leslie 
and Tom Webb.  

 
Get your tickets early 

and prepay - there 
will be a cap on this 
party as well, and it 

will be another  
sellout!    

Watch your emails 
for calls for help  

setting tables and  
club clean-ups! 

These efforts are a 
great way to meet new 

people and do your 
part for our  

Self Help Club! 

 

Don’t miss the next 

General Meeting! 

Saturday Sept. 25th 10 am 

Meeting & Breakfast! 

 

Ventura County Public Health has issued a 
new health order requiring all individuals  
regardless of vaccination status, to wear face 
coverings when indoors in public settings.  
This order took effect on 11:59 p.m. Friday, 
August 20, 2021. 
  
Face coverings are required when entering, 
moving about and exiting the club. When you 
are seated eating and drinking, face coverings 
may be removed. 
  
Thank you for your cooperation in this  
county health order. 
  
Mike Greenup 
Commodore 2021 
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